
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
                                      
 
 

           20th June 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
RE - Changes to timings for the beginning of the Autumn term 2023. 
 
I recently wrote to all parents/carers with a proposal to change the timings to the school day 
for the beginning of the Autumn term 2023.  The consultation period has come to an end, 
and I can now confirm the following changes to the timings: 
 
     Proposed Start Times 
 
Foundation Stage & KS1  Doors open at 8:40am 
     Registration at 8:50am 
     Children finish at 3:10pm 
 
 
KS2     Doors open at 8:45am 
     Registration at 8:50am 
     Children finish at 3:15pm 
 
We do understand this will mean some adjustment to morning routines initially but hope it 
won’t take long before these new times become the normality.  
 
Thank you for your continued support, 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Kath Osborne 
Headteacher 

 

Hollinswood Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Mrs K Osborne BA Hons, PGCE. 
___________________________________ 
Dale Acre Way, Hollinswood, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2EP 

Tel: 01952 386920/386930 

Email: a2200@taw.org.uk / h2200@taw.org.uk  

Web: http://hollinswoodprimary.co.uk/  
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